DRAFT

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE UNION CHAPEL ON 

MONDAY 13th MAY 2019 THAT COMMENCED AT 7.45PM
PRESENT: Cllrs M Dixson - Chairman, S Pattemore, M Casey, B Bird, G Tayler, L Reynolds 

Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman + 6 member of the public. 

M I N U T E S
	001.19
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office for 2019/2020
It was proposed, seconded and carried that M Dixson be elected as Chairman for the year 2019/20.  Cllr Dixson accepted the seat and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 



	002.19
	Election of Vice-Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office for 2019/2020
It was proposed, seconded and carried that Cllr Trickey be elected as Vice-Chairman for the year 2019/20.  Cllr Trickey had formally agreed to accept the seat if proposed and will sign the Declaration of Acceptance of Office at the next meeting.  


	
	Adjournment for Public Participation – The Chairman agreed to allow the public to speak during items of their interest. 


	003.19
	Apologies for absence – Received from Cllrs Lawer and Trickey 


	004.19
	Minutes - The Minutes of the Meeting of Kington Langley Parish Council held on the 8th April 2019 were signed by the Chairman and adopted as a true record. 


	005.19
	Declarations of Interest – Cllr Casey declared a personal interest in planning items involving Limetree Farm.  Did not take part in any discussions and did not vote.       



	006.19
	Community Speed Watch (CSW) – A review of a 20mph speed limit in Kington Langley prepared by a resident, together with the Wiltshire Council’s Traffic Engineer’s response.  Also letters of support received. 
Schemes supported - Longer Enforceable speed limit and Pedestrians in road signs.   Issues for both schemes submitted and are to be presented to CATG on the 25th June.   

The Chairman explained that the area of the proposed 20mph being 600mtrs is the limited distance that is enforceable. Alternatives such as speed bumps, chicanes etc. would not be appropriate through the village – also these would require lighting. He went on to explain the process of the Community Area Transport Group (CATG).  The CATG will forward the request to the Highways department for detailed assessment including a speed test. A speed test carried a threshold of 24mph to warrant a 20mph speed limit and the last recording was 27.5mph.

Simon Cooper head if CSW  was invited to speak – Mr Bone (Author of the review of a 20mph speed limit in Kington Langley) and he has exchanged information and expressed that much of the contents of the review is known to the Highway Engineer.  He expressed the necessity of an assessment and once the results have been received, the community need to be brought on board and a working group formed.

Graham Bone was invited to speak – An effective scheme is needed as there is evidence that a 20mph speed limit is not the ideal solution.  

Cllr Dixson expressed to all present that alternatives will be explored during the assessment. He also briefed all that he was stepping down as Chairman of CATG.

A member of the public mentioned that any assessment needs to be carried out after school hours as well as during school hours as he had experienced speeding traffic at these times. 

Another member of the public mentioned that many people who attended the Annual Parish Meeting in April expressed their wish for a public meeting.

The Chairman closed the discussions thanking all for their input and briefed all that once an assessment has been carried out and the report received by the Parish Council, consideration will be given to holding a public meeting. 
CSW Report - Our latest session ran from 15 – 26th April when we held 12 sessions totalling 11 hrs 27 mins roadside. We recorded 4699 vehicles passing through the village and 112 drivers at 36mph+ - this included 10 drivers at 40+ mph and one excessive speeder doing 47mph. The road closure continues to have an effect on traffic through the village with the hourly through traffic still being on average twice the normal flow.

 

	007.19
	Matters Arising and actions from last meeting.  

 Issue 6433 – Lack of signs for Jacksoms Lane – The P.C. agreed to support this issue with the proviso that Langley Burrell contributes also to the costs to be found by the Parish Council as part of Jacksoms Lane is in Langley Burrell.  Langley Burrell has agreed to consider this. ONGOING. To be chased – Action Cllr Greenman 

Days Lane Ditch – still to be cleared – Following a site meeting with the Highway Engineer, the Highway Engineer has now written to the landowner asking them to maintain their ditch in the interest of highway safety. ONGOING – To be chased – ACTION CLERK Done  Highway Engineer agreed to send another letter.
Items left on Common – A letter has been sent requesting removal – no response received. Follow up letter sent – No response. – Establish when the first Commons cut is to be and then contact again – ACTION CLLR PATTEMORE/CLERK – First cut now done – another letter to be sent – ACTION CLERK      
Lorries parking/Fly tipping at the bus stop on the A350 overnight. – Fly tipping notices issued.- To be monitored  - More notices issued.     

Millennium footpath damage - In the vicinity of Plough Lane. Quote received from   Thornbury Surfacing - - £3,904.80 + VAT.  The Parish Steward has improved a part of the path and is looking to see what else can be done – on going.    
Fly Tipping - Fly tipping had occurred behind the bus shelter on the A350.  Also the door on the shed building at the rear of the bus shelter was broken.  Both reported. To be chased – ACTION CLLR CASEY  - Done – ongoing 
Heavy traffic using Days Lane.  in respect of the diversion due to bridge works on the

 B4122 This complaint was diverted to Wiltshire Council who has now placed an

 ‘unsuitable for diverted traffic’ sign at the A350.  Heavy vehicles abusing this Highways

 agreed to contact the firms of the abusers. Complainant notified – To be monitored – 

B4122 now open.   CLOSED 
Hit or Miss - (Agenda item)

Chippenham Gateway Applications –  AGENDA ITEM 
Planning application No. 18/04322/FUL – Limetree Farm – To be called into 

committee –  ACTION W. CLLR GREENMAN – On the 25th March the Planning Officer

 emailed saying “The lighting will be subject to a planning condition and the drainage 
Officer is satisfied with the proposal subject to conditions.’ To be monitored 
Bench Request – Helping Hands  - Request supported.  Helping Hands to be notified – Action Clerk – Done – Closed. 
Greathouse - Notification and information on new Ownership of the Greathouse received.  -  A letter/email to be sent to the new owners welcoming the project and offer the P.C. support and assistance. –ACTION CLERK Done Reply received - Once we have firmed up on our plans, and understood on the guidance from the listed buildings team at WDC, I would love the opportunity to present our scheme to the parish (if you will have me).I will be in touch when things have progressed over the coming months.CLOSED 
Litter on A350 – To be reported to W.C. Action Cllr Casey – Done – but still bad. . 


	008.19
	Hit or Miss Public House – The future of – Hit or Miss – A full moratorium of up to 18th September 2019 has been triggered by the Parish Council requesting to be treated as a potential bidder.

Rob Elkins and Paul Viner have agreed to inspect the property on behalf of the parish council and this has been arranged for the 13th June to give an estimated figure of the costs involved and what the property is worth. A guide price of £300,000 has been mentioned by the owner’s agent. 

Also, Cllr Dixson has approached a resident who has agreed to put together a draft funding proposal.  Also other members of his family who are lawyers will draft the necessary investment documents. Cllr Casey has agreed to Manage the Project.  An article may be placed in the local magazine.   

	009.19
	Chippenham Gateway Applications – Request from St. Modwen received for the

 P.C. to suggest an appropriate name for a new Bellmouth – It was agreed to name

 it ‘Clanville Way’ as this has historic value.  This to be relayed to the developer. –

 ACTION CLERK  
Information received from Savills that the public footpath at Chippenham Gateway has

 been successfully diverted and certified by Wiltshire Council. 
 

	010.19
	Planning

Wiltshire Council Decisions – 19/02505/TCA Work to trees in conservation area at Old Chapel Field Plough Lane, K.L. – No Objections   

19/03397/TCA Work to trees in Conservation Area at Limetree Equestrian Centre, Limetree Farm, K.L. – Split Decision – which means that objected to part of the proposal, namely the felling of the Ash trees, and therefore served a TPO on the owner of the trees. We also had no objections to part of the proposal (the reduction to give 2 metre clearance from the building) so issued a split decision, allowing for both.
19/00495/FUL and 19/00713/LBC – Erection of single storey extension (resubmission of 18/05605/FUL) at The stables, Middle Common K.L. – Approved with conditions.
Applications for consideration 
19/03674/FUL Alterations and extension to existing dwelling.  Addition of detached double garage at 3 The Barton, Upper Common K.L. – It was resolved to support this application. 
Correspondence.  Notification of Planning training event – Cllrs Casey and Lawer have been booked on to this course.  

Notification of Tree Preservation Order on trees at Lime Tree Farm, Middle Common, K.L. – Noted.. 


	011.19
	Bus Use – Church Lane –  Nothing further to report     


	012.19
	Wiltshire Council report    - Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman reported that he had advised the owners of Limetree Farm to place TPOs on their trees to give them more control.     
 

	013.19
	Ongoing projects – 
· Kerbing – Completed – W.C. monitoring.  

· Days Lane signage – On going      
· School Parking – Tesco Bags fund successful.  Area Board Grant successful.  The Clerk reported that she had contacted the school to ask what they intend to do regarding applying for funding as it appears that the school may have other priorities that would overtake this project. As this started as a joint initiative If the school choose not to support or apply for funding for this project, consideration will be given to shelving this project.                 
· Village Pond restoration – Planting plan to be prepared once any regrowth has had chance to emerge which may  take up to one year.  Further discussions at next meeting.      


	014.19
	Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) – No report received    
    

	015.19
	Finance – Report previously circulated. 
a) Receipts since 8th April 2019 - £10,398.00
b) Payments approved at this meeting totalled - £1,937.14
c) Bank Account balances as at 7th May 2019
                                                                            after payments

Deposit account No. 7020575    
£9,382.23
£9,382.23
Current Account 0218248
£13,801.28
£11,864.14
Total

£23,183.51
£21,246.37
Defib Account 61503568

£1,052.60
£1,052.60
d) The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit will be done on the 21st May.  
e) Consideration to be given to funding planning training for Cllrs Lawer and Casey at an estimated cost of £30. Each. – It was resolved to support this cost.   



	016.19
	Correspondence received/actions to take –
a) Email and correspondence requesting an addition to the grass cutting contract – information circulated – It was agreed that the area in question is Highways.  This to be forwarded on and the enquirer to be informed.  – ACTION CLERK 

b) Road traffic regulation information – Noted 

c) Email of thanks for the Parish Council’s continued contributions from the Village Hall Committee together with an update on recreation ground. – noted.  

d) Formal notice of consultation on the regulation 14 stage of Seagry N.P. – Noted

e) Highway newsletter – Noted

f) Invitation to CPRE – Wiltshire AGM – Noted
g) Email from the residents adjoining the footpath around the reservoir to the playing field saying that we have noticed that the private for school use only footpath that goes around the reservoir to the playing field is no longer locked and the sign on the gate has gone. The conditions for The Cottage allowing this footpath to go alongside the garden boundary was that it would be for school use only. This was for privacy and security reasons. Therefore can you please ensure when the school use it that they padlock it up afterwards and we would appreciate a new sign being put on both gates. – This to be relayed to the school and complainant to be notified.– ACTION Cllr Reynold/Clerk .

	017.19
	Exchange of Information/Agenda items for 10th June 2019
 Cllr Bird mentioned that a notice had appeared at the bus stop adjacent to her property saying that K L will only be served from the Hit or Miss bus stop in either direction from Monday 12th November to Friday 14th December.  Enquiries to be made as to why – ACTION CLERK 
Cllr Dixson – Received a request to use the Common for Coffee and Cake in aid of the Royal United Hospital.  This was approved. 

Cllr Greenman mentioned that it would be a great shame if the School Parking project was stopped as a lot of work has gone into securing the Area Board Grant..  



	
	Exclusion of Public and Press – Under the LGA 1972 – Due to confidential business to be discussed the Public and Press were excluded from the next item.  



	018.19
	Co-option of Councillor – Consideration was given to applications received. Following discussions it was unanimously agreed to appoint Mr M Sealy to the post. Mr Sealy to be notified and the unsuccessful candidates also to be notified – ACTION CLERK  




MEETING CLOSED AT 9.35PM 
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